Weekly Summary 4: Week ending July 26, 2001

Trench B4 is a 10 x 10m trench which has trench B1 (excavated last  year) as its South Western corner.  We opened this trench so that we could catch some of the E.I.A. context that we found last year on a surface in Trench B1.  We started by digging in the North west corner of the trench keeping a 1m baulk between the old trench and the new one which we called L4000.  All topsoil in the trench is considered L4000.  Right next to the North baulk about .5m away we found a concentration of large pottery sherds with cobbles scattered around it and one large animal ankle bone.  After revealing the extent of the pottery we decided it was a pot smash and not a surface as was originally hoped.  The dirt above is pot smash is L4001 and the pot smash itself is L4002.  We cleaned and photographed L4001 and L4002 then cleared the pottery and rocks.   

Further digging in the NW quadrant of the trench (L4000) revealed a small cobble wall running NS extending to about 1.35m long with two levels of cobbles.  We dug in all of the areas around the wall looking for additional cobbles and found two cobbles that form something like a corner on the west side of the wall.  There are also a few more cobbles on the east side of the wall which may or may not be part of the existing wall.  

We dug in NE corner of L4000 and came down on some cobbles that may make up a wall or a system of walls that could be related to the walls found in trench A5 which is adjacent to the NE baulk of this trench.  There is a string of cobbles in single file from NE to SW very close to the east baulk.  There are also a few cobbles against the E baulk and one against the NE corner with associated pottery sherds.  We have not finished looking for the rest of the walls in this area but will do so next week.  

We ended the week by digging in the SE corner of the trench in order to open up as much of L4000 as possible.  We had been digging very slow up to this point because of the various finds we hit in the top soil.  We went to about .10m in a 5m portion of the trench.  We will finish moving top soil next week. 

